
President: Mike Key 
 (205)663-9036 
Vice Pres:  A. R. Bray 
 (205)969-3753 
Treasurer: Walter Barnett 
 (205)933-9207 
Secretary: Monta King 
 (205)664-7444 
Webmaster: Brian Stauss 
 (205)987-9997 
Guild News: Nelda Kelly 
 (205)733-1258 
Board of Directors: 
          Jim Caldwell 
            Eddie Heerten 
        Jeff Hood 
       John Lawson 
        Troy Stroud 
 Tom Surtees 
 Michael Tomlin 
Toy Chair: Buddy Finch 
Show Chair:  Paul Mancill 

VOLUME XXVII NUMBER 3 

Glen Huey Seminar 
May 2008 

 
2 

Items for Sale 3 

 
Inside this issue: 

President’s Message 
Our March meeting is on the first day of spring.  Can you believe how quickly 

time is getting away from us this year already?  Glen Huey will be here before we 
know it! 

Since our February meeting, the shop at Maylene has undergone some amazing 
changes.  Many of you have put in long, hard hours to make it all happen but the 
work is far from over.  As of this writing, plans are underway to put in an alarm sys-
tem, build a sign and move our equipment on site.  Your various committees and 
board members are spending many long hours planning and working on what we 
have decided to call the “Woodworking Education Center.”  Thanks to you all for your 
support and assistance.  We will likely be asking for even more as we strive to have 
the Center ready to host the Glen Huey Seminar in May.  This, our 25th year, is turn-
ing into a very busy and rewarding time to be a Guild member.!! 

Welcome New Members 

Cindy Bishop, Hoover 
Chris Giles, Alabaster 
Susan Hecht, Hoover 

Jesus Jimenez, Alabaster�
Bill Squires, Birmingham 

Harold Wallace, Birmingham 

Dean Black is Coming 
Always, one of our favorites, 

Dean Black of Blackwood Galleries 
in Springville, AL, will present our pro-
gram for March.  Dean’s talents range 
from woodworking, to woodturning, to 
blacksmith and gunsmith.  Whether turn-
ing huge columns for buildings, designing 
displays for the Birmingham Museum of 
Art, or creating gates for the Birmingham 
Botanical Gardens’ Japanese Gardens, 
Dean always has an interesting and en-
tertaining story to tell.  You won’t want to 
miss this one! 

The Fridays at Woodcraft Group will be showing off the game boards they have 
made for the Alabama School for the Deaf and Blind and some of their other pro-
jects at our March pre-meeting.  Come talk to them about their plans for our 25th 
Anniversary year!! 

Guild News 
MARCH 2008 

Next Meeting 
March 20th 

Pre-meeting Program 
5:30 PM 

 
Meeting 6:30 PM 

 
Don’t forget your  

Show and Tell 

It's not too early to start 
thinking about a project for the Alabama 
Woodworkers Guild, Inc., 2008 Annual 
Show!  This is our 25th year so let's have a 
great show to demonstrate how we have 
progressed. Last year we had over 100 en-
tries and one of the best shows ever. Let's 
try to beat that!  

The show is at the Hoover Library 
again this year.  Set up is Saturday, 
October 18 and the break down is Oc-
tober 26. We will have a reception on 
Tuesday, evening October 22nd. 

Mark your calendars! 

WAWAPALOOSA 
The Woodworkers’ Association of West Alabama (WAWA) will have its annual  WAWAPA-

LOOSA Saturday, May 3, 2008, similar to, but smaller than, AWG’s Annual Show, with din-
ner and a speaker.  Craig Nutt will be the speaker and judge of the exhibit.  We invite 
all AWG members (and significant others) to join us for the entire event.  The schedule for 
the day is as follows:  8 – 11 a.m. ,set-up of exhibits;   11 a.m. – 3 p.m., judging;   
3 – 5 p.m. , public invited to view exhibit; 5:30 p.m. dinner;  6:00 p.m.  speaker. 

Bring anything you’ve made of wood; there are no other restrictions.  You may retrieve 
your entry after 5:00 p.m.  We hope you’ll join us.  

Norm Ellis 
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We are very fortunate to have the following patrons who 
support the Guild.  They are excellent suppliers of prod-
ucts or services in the local area that provide monetary 
support or allow us to use their various facilities for 
Guild functions: 

The Dogwood Institute School of Fine Woodworking  
Offers woodworking classes for beginner to advanced 
woodworkers on various topics with concentration on 
teaching the “Process” of making furniture. Our signature 
courses on Foundations for Fine Woodworking, has been 
extremely popular and guides the student through a series 
of Foundations Courses to prepare them for building qual-
ity furniture. Other courses include veneering, turning, 
finishing and project classes. Next year the school is ex-
panding facilities/courses and will offer several weeklong 
courses. All courses are taught by master craftsmen with a 
vast amount of experience in different areas of expertise. 
Courses are conducted in our spacious horse farm in Al-
pharetta, GA featuring two large fully equipped barns in-
cluding a turning studio & steam bending equipment. The 
environment lends to learning woodworking skills in a 
pleasant surrounding. Our mission: “To provide quality 
instructional courses to individuals who are interested in 
furthering their knowledge of woodworking at all levels of 
interest and skill.” 1640 Mid-Broadwell Rd, Alpharetta, 
GA 30004 (770)-751-9571 www.dogwoodwoodworking.com 

Charter Fire Systems, Inc   Shawn O’Brien & David 
Pavey have served as valuable advisors to the Guild rela-
tive to fire safety issues.  If you or your business have need 
for fire protection or inspection in the future please con-
sider using Charter Fire Systems. (205) 982-3301 

J.R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc.  Independent Insurance 
Agent—Founded in 1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associates, Inc. 
is a family owned agency that has grown to one of the larg-
est firms in the Birmingham area.  Representing over a 
dozen insurance carriers, the agency provides a full spec-
trum of insurance services to over 3500 clients.  From indi-
viduals to multi-state corporations, the agency prides itself 
on it’s loyal, long term client base as a result of unparal-
leled customer service.  Contact us for your personal, busi-
ness, or professional insurance needs.  2100 17th Ave. 
South, Birmingham, AL 35205  Telephone (205)-930-9207 
FAX (205)-930-0450 

Paul Mancill, Realtor  Residential, land, & commercial 
(205)-706-6252 

Max Tool, Inc. is a distributor of cutting tools, abrasives, 
MRO and machine shop supplies. Founded in 1985, we are 
located in Birmingham, Alabama. Max Tool represents the 
product lines of many of industry's foremost manufactur-
ers from around the world.. 119 B Citation Court, Bir-
mingham, AL 35209 (205) 942-2466 www.maxtoolinc.com 

The Awards & Engraving Place is a full service engrav-
ing shop, offering both laser and flatbed rotary engraving.  
We engrave directly on wood, glass, plastic, and a variety 
of coated metals.  We offer plaques, glass and acrylic 
wards, trophies, interior signs and name badges.  We have 

Guild Patrons 
been in business in Hoover since 1987. Contact Ken Murer, The 
Awards & Engraving Place, 1883 Hoover Court, Hoover, Al 
35226, (205)-823-7676  fax  (205)-822-1111 

Woodcraft The Woodcraft franchise in Pelham, AL is inde-
pendently owned by Tom and Kathy Nequette.  It is a local 
business and Tom’s full time occupation.  It depends upon its 
well being by fostering and maintaining as high a level of rela-
tionships as possible with all of our customers.  Beyond that it 
is imperative for the store to enhance and promote woodwork-
ing in all of its forms.  The Alabama Woodworker's Guild is an 
integral part of these goals.  Not only do we value the members 
as customers but we value what the Guild represents and 
brings to our community.  We believe in supporting the Guild, 
its growth and its members.  We thank you for your patronage 
and your friendship. (see our ad page 6)  

Commercial Heating and Air, Charlie Ard 

ABC 33/40 - Alabama’s TV News Leader  
Our thanks to local television station ABC 33/40 and videogra-
pher, Bill Castle, for their support of the community activities 
of the Alabama Woodworkers Guild. 

Jimenez Paint LLC, Interior and exterior painting, drywall 
and pressure washing. Quality work - Licensed and insured, 
free estimates. Call Jesus at 966-0142�

Keep Your Tools Sharp! 

Fred Sandlin, an AWG member who owns and operates a 
professional sharpening service, will pick-up your saw blades and 
other tools at each meeting, sharpen them, and return them to 
you the following month.  

Fred’s charge for this service is at his standard rates less a 5% 
discount for Guild members.   Call Fred at (205) 663-7524 to 
coordinate pick-up & delivery. 

Items for Sale 
JET Special Edition contractor's saw with 30"  Xacta 
fence.  Has two cast iron wings and a table between the 
rails to allow for a 30" cut to the right of the blade.  
Mounted on an HTC roller base which cost more than 
$100.  Will include two new micro jig splitters (thin and 
regular kerf) and a couple of zero clearance plates.  This is 
an excellent saw, used very little (less than 20 hours).   
$485 for the package. 
Troy Stroud, 205-670-9267, tandr41@sbcglobal.net 

Mini Max 250 Cabinet Table Saw, 3hp 220V Motor 
Sliding table on right, extension table on left.  10” blade with 
scoring blade for paneling.  $500 or best offer 
Jim Lee (205) 390-9144 

Mel Brown would like you to know that DVDs are available at 
www.bama4u.org/video.htm. A wide variety of topics for Wood-
workers and Woodturners. We often forget all the details given 
by the demonstrator by the time we get home. Guild members get 
a special price for only $10 for each DVD which includes postage. 
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The Alabama Woodworkers 
Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 
Birmingham, AL 35260 
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About Us 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild Newsletter is published monthly for its members and other interested parties.  Guild meetings are held 

monthly on the third Thursday at 6:30 p.m. at the Homewood Senior  Center, 816 Oak Grove Road, Homewood, AL.   

Information concerning the Guild may be secured by calling Walter Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-9207. 
Our Webmaster is  Brian Stauss.  See our website at:  www.alabamawoodworkersguild.org  
Contact our Guild News Editor at  nelbuz@msn.com. 


